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ESPRIT Multi Academy Trust

Turner Street, Northwood, Stoke-on-Trent, ST1 2NL
Telephone: 01782 234550
Email: office@espritmat.org
Executive Principal & Designated Child Protection Officer: Mrs S Moran

Academy Principal & Deputy Designated Child Protection Officer: Mrs S Carrigan

Our ref: SCa/O/Lettershome/PPFeb

Friday 15th February 2019

Dear Parents/Carers 

I am writing to update you briefly on the progress we are making as a school towards the rapid improvement of teaching and learning. 

You will recall from my previous communication that we have worked very hard to bring in formal testing for pupils 4 times a year (in-line with the practice of many schools), to ensure that assessment is accurate.  I am delighted to say that I am now much more confident that the assessments we are making provide a clear picture of pupils’ ability in reading and maths. Teachers are now using the outcomes of these tests to plan for the next steps in pupils’ learning.   As writing cannot easily be formally tested, we continue to work on refining our approach to the teacher assessment of writing.  This is improving and our next step is to review the tool we use to assess writing to make it even more effective.   I am especially pleased to say that Years 5 and 6 have moderated their writing with a group of other local schools, and our judgements have been agreed as accurate.   Years 3 and 4 will moderate their writing after half-term.

We have carefully audited teaching skills and have identified that we need to improve the way in which we structure our lessons for pupils – we will continue to develop our work on this for the next half term.   We will ensure that teachers focus very tightly on the expected outcomes in every single lesson. 

Parents’ Forum made me aware that homework was inconsistent across year groups and sometimes classes within a year group.   We will therefore ensure that there is a consistency for Years 3, 4 and 5 after half-term.  Year 6 will continue with their own approach to homework, in preparation for SATs. 

Whilst talking about Year 6, we are very pleased with the progress that pupils are making.  However, a number of pupils in that year group still have significant gaps in their learning so teachers continue to work extremely hard, including providing many after-school booster sessions; in order for pupils to have the best preparation for the tests.  We are currently expecting at least a 10% increase in reading and maths compared to last year, with writing broadly in line.   I cannot underestimate the significance of gaps in pupils’ learning, and believe that a 10% increase will represent good progress for us as a school.   

I am, as ever, very grateful for your continued support for our hard work.  I hope you feel reassured from your recent conversations at Parents’ Evening that pupils are making progress in their learning.  We are committed to continuing to work in partnership with you to improve outcomes for all of our pupils.    

If you would like to meet with me to discuss any of these issues further, please come along on Thursday 28th February at 5.30 – 6.30 pm, where there will be an open forum for discussion about our improvement journey.    
There will be crèche available at this meeting for pupils attending any of our ESPRIT schools.   

Please do come along, as your views are so useful in helping us shape future developments.  

Kind regards
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Mrs S Carrigan

Academy Principal 

PLEASE UPDATE THE ACADEMY OFFICE IF YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CHANGE
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